
The Chancellor Expresses His Gratitude for the Dedication
of the Head of SPI Ediwarman
Thursday, 07 April 2022 18:47 WIB

HumasUPNVJ - Chancellor of the Jakarta Veterans National Development University (UPNVJ) Dr. Erna Hernawati,
Ak., CPMA., CA expressed her gratitude to the Head of the Internal Monitoring Unit (SPI) Ediwarman who handed
over the position to Lidya Primta Surbakti SE, M.Sc, Ak, CA, Ph.D, who previously served as Head of the Learning
Development Center Institute for Learning Development and Quality Assurance (LP3M).

"Thanks to Mr. Edi. I cannot mention what Mr. Edi has done for UPNVJ. As the chancellor, I have received a lot of
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help. I feel calm when Mr. Edi is at SPI," said the Chancellor while leading the handover of the positions of Head of
SPI and Secretary LP3M at the Bhinneka Tunggal Ika Auditorium, UPNVJ Pondok Labu Campus, South Jakarta,
Thursday (7/4/2022).

The Chancellor said that when he served as Head of SPI, Edi was a conscientious, orderly and disciplined person
towards targets. The Chancellor hopes that Edi's figure can become a role model for all UPNVJ academics.

To the new official Lidya Primta Surbakti, the Chancellor reminded that one of SPI's duties is to assist the rectorate in
running the Public Service Agency (BLU). Several things that need to be resolved immediately are the arrangement of
state property (BMN).

"There are several records from the public accountant that need to be put back in order. Hopefully after the certificate,
even though there is a final memorandum of office, there are a number of things that Pak Edi can provide in more
detail to Mrs. Lidya," he said.

Meanwhile, in conveying messages and impressions, Edi said that half of his life has been at UPNVJ because it
started when he was still in college.

"I studied D-3 for free at UPNVJ. Then I continued my undergraduate and postgraduate studies by becoming a
teaching assistant and employee at UPNVJ. I have known UPNVJ since the campus was still muddy until now the
building is very magnificent," he said.

Edi expressed his pride as a UPNVJ alumnus. He hopes that the alma mater he loves can grow and move faster.

"Thank you for the cooperation so far. Sorry if in carrying out the task there is something that is not pleasing, be it
attitude, speech, or behavior. It's all just a job. Please open the door for your deepest apologies," he said.

In addition to handing over the position of Chair of the SPI from Ediwarman to Lidya Primta, the event also took place
the handover of the position of Secretary of LP3M from dr. Lisa Safira Sp.A to Dr. Ni Putu Eka Widiastuti SE., M.Sc.,
CSRS who previously served as Deputy Dean for Academic Affairs at the Faculty of Economics and Business.

"Ms. Eka as Secretary of LP3M certainly has experience when she served as Deputy Dean of FEB. She already
understands the accreditation process while still at FEB," said the Chancellor.

Meanwhile, the position of Head of the LP3M Learning Development Center left by Lidya was filled by a lecturer at the
Faculty of Social and Political Sciences Dr. Radita Gora Tayibnapis, S. Sos, MM.

"As the Capus of Learning and the Coordinator of the Independent Learning Campus Merdeka (MBKM) the task is
tough. Many changes in learning must be made revolutionary because changes in the industry also occur in a
revolutionary way," the Chancellor said.
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